From: Paul Thurmond <PThurmond@tktylawfirm.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
Date: 12/3/2013 5:39:28 AM
Subject:  RE: DRAFT: Next steps for Ethics Reform efforts

Katherine- You might consider putting a little more context into this email. | made a pledge to Gov. Haley- First to
vote for cloture and second to not vote to adjourn debate once we start debating the ethics bill. Why is this
important? As you know, the only way to stop amendments from being put up and delay the vote is to vote for
cloture. I have been told that there are as many as 100 amendments proposed. If an amendment can get up to 20
minutes of debate, you can see that it is going to be a long night. However, the only way to ensure that we don't just
kick the can down the road and start back over is to vote against adjourning. If we vote to adjourn, more
amendments can be added and another cloture vote would need to be had to ensure the additional amendments are
not continued. The cloture vote, | believe, requires 3/5 voting. (please confirm this before you put it out there).
Adjourn debate is simply a majority.  Can we get 3/5 of the body to commit to voting for cloture? Can we get a
majority to vote not to adjourn debate? If so, the ethics bill will get debated and pass or fail, which is what | think
Gov. Haley wants- simply to take a vote. After a year we all know what the issues are and how we feel about them,
we just need to take a vote. My two cents- | appreciate your effort to move thisissue forward. It is a good morning
for me, if y'all want to talk. | have a meetingat 11, but am available from about 8:45 till then.

Thanksgiving was fun and festive. Hope yours was, as well. PT

Paul R. Thurmond

THURMOND KIRCHNER TIMBES & YELVERTON, P.A.
15 Mid-Atlantic Wharf, Suite 101

Charleston, South Carolina 29401

Phone: 843.937.8000

Fax: 843.937.4200

Email: pthurmond@tktylawfirm.com

Web: www.tktylawfirm.com

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic mail transmission has been sent by an attorney. It may
contain information that is confidential, privileged, proprietary or otherwise legally exempt from disclosure. If
you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that you are not authorized to read, print, retain,
copy, or disseminate this message, or any part of it, or any attachments. If you have received this message
in error, please delete this message and any attachments from your system without reading the content and
notify the sender immediately of the inadvertent transmission. There is no intent on the part of the sender to
waive any privilege, including the attorney-client privilege, that may attach to this communication. Thank
you for your cooperation.

IRS CIRCULAR 230 NOTICE: To ensure compliance with requirements imposed by the IRS, we inform you
that any U.S. tax advice contained in this communication (or in any attachment) is not intended or written to
be used, and cannot be used, for the purpose of (1) avoiding penalties under the Internal Revenue Code or
(2) promoting, marketing, or recommending to another party any transaction or matter addressed in this
communication or attachment.
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Sent: Monday, December 02, 2013 8:01 PM
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Please reference the email below.
I will follow up with you in the morning! What time is best for you?

I hope you and your beautiful family had a wonderful Thanksgiving!!!
Thank you,

Katherine

803-767-7583

From: Patel, Swati

Sent: Monday, December 02, 2013 4:06 PM

To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: DRAFT: Next steps for Ethics Reform efforts

DRAFT:

Dear All,

In case you missed it, last week, Sen. Paul Thurmond at the Ethics Reform Event in Charleston challenged his fellow
Senators to pass ethics reform quickly. He publicly stated that he would ask his colleagues to vote for cloture and
vote against adjourning debate. We are fully supportive of Sen. Thurmond's challenge and would like to ask you if
your coalition would be willing to develop a “pledge” that would have key points (including voting for cloture and
against adjourning debate) to be sent to all Senators to encourage them to sign before session.

This is an idea that we are presenting to you for your consideration. We would like to continue to build the
momentum up to the beginning of session and believe your involvement is most helpful for this type of pledge. It
could really push the message (we could e-blast it out to supporters and push through other mediums as well to get
citizens involved). Please let me know if you support this idea. |1 am happy to talk about it as well anytime. My cell is
803-665-0259.

Hope you have a great Thanksgiving.

Thanks,
Swati

“We are going to have an ethics all-nighter.” - Sen. Paul Thurmond (Post and Courier)



